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‘Celebrate endings for they precede new beginnings. You’ll never get bored when you try something new. 

There’s no limit to what you can do.’ 

 

A journey of a thousand miles begins with a single step. The start of a new year is one of the best opportunities 

to turn a new page in your life. The new year offers a fresh start for everyone to change bad habits and establish 

good ones. Life's not about expecting, hoping, and wishing, it's about doing, being, and becoming. Keeping this 

in mind, an assembly on the topic ‘New Year’s Eve’ was held on 30 December 2022 for the students of classes 

VIII–XII. 

 
 

The assembly began with the ‘Shabad’ that filled our hearts with gratitude and humility followed by the thought 

for the day and the domestic and International news headlines. The students presented an enthralling skit on the 

topic ‘New Year Resolutions’ where they took resolutions that this year they will be nice, kind, and more 

compassionate to others, especially to their loved ones. They pledged to give time to their families, and help 

everyone around them but most importantly they will respect their elders, protect the environment and take care 

of the nation. The Jaspalians then presented a debate, a speech, and a declamation in which they discussed the 

importance of discipline, the importance of righteousness, and the responsible use of mobile phones. The students 

recited a poem on the topic ‘New Year’ and discussed the importance of confidence, sincerity, and hard work to 

make the most of their time and opportunities. The students of class VIII D joyfully gave a dance performance. 

 

 
 

 



The thankful heart opens our eyes to a multitude of blessings that continually surround us. We must be thankful 

for what we have and we’ll end up having more. At the culmination of the assembly, the students of class VIII D 

gave a thanksgiving speech to the principal ma’am, headmistress ma’am, and all their esteemed teachers. In the 

spirit of the season, they took a moment to share how thankful they are for the incredible role models they have 

met along the way by presenting a thank you card.  

 

Culminating the event, headmistress ma’am, Ms. Shikha Dhameja addressed the assembly and welcomed the 

beginning of the academic year 2023. The edifying and prudent words of the headmistress ma’am enlightened 

the students to never give up in life and face the challenges bravely, manifested in a story that left everyone 

spellbound. Her golden words were resonating everywhere ringing in positivity and exuberance.  

Overall, It was a day filled with fun and learning!  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 


